REPORT TO LEAD MEMBER (HOUSING)             3rd August 2001

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENTS – MEADOWGATE ESTATE

1.0 Purpose of the Report
1.1 To seek approval of the sketch scheme and cost estimate for the environmental improvements to the Meadowgate Estate in Pendleton.  To seek authority to invite tenders.

2.0 Recommendations
2.1 That the Director of Housing Services in consultation with the Lead Member / Deputy Lead Member approves the sketch scheme and cost estimate.

2.2 That the Director of Development Services be authorised to invite tenders.

3.0 Background
3.1 The Meadowgate Estate is situated near Hope Hospital and consists of a mixture of traditionally built two and three bedroom  houses and bungalows, totalling 132 units.  The properties are to be found on Meadowgate Road, Ryecroft Avenue and Brookfield Avenue.

3.2 The estate is very popular, with a large number of homes acquired under the Right to Buy Scheme.  They are built on traditional lines with gardens front and rear.

3.3            Meadow Court, which is reached via Stott Lane, to the north of 

                 Meadowgate, is also proposed to be included in the scheme. 

                 Meadow Court consists of fourteen dwellings.

4.0 Details
4.1 The proposed scheme will provide in-curtilage parking and new  fencing and gates, where necessary, to improve the overall appearance of the estate and security.  Dropped kerbs will be provided for existing and proposed parking places. 

4.2 Where gardens are too shallow to install drives, parking areas will be constructed on existing grass verges opposite those properties. This will ease the problem of congested roads, which are too narrow to allow parking both sides.
4.3 The existing canteen building on Meadowgate Road, which has been badly vandalised, will be demolished and the area grassed and secured with fencing as part of the scheme.
4.4 Parking will be provided for Meadow Court flats, adjacent to the Meadowgate Estate (subject to resources), to improve the environment for the elderly residents there.
4.5 The parking restrictions currently in force (mainly resident parking only) will also cover the revised layout of the estate, as this has greatly reduced the problem of hospital visitors using the estate as a car park.   
4.6 For continuity and to improve the street scene, an option has been provided to include owner occupied dwellings that have been purchased under the Right To Buy initiative. If they wish to be included in the scheme, they have been made aware that costs associated with the improvements will have to be met by them.
5.0
       Financial Implications

5.1 The estimated cost of the project is £702,829 including fees.

These costs include estimated service diversions of £100,000.

It is hoped that these will be reduced significantly once the 

scheme is designed in detail. 

5.2 Expenditure will be phased as follows:
	
	2001/02
	2002/03
	2003/04
	Total

	Works
	£268,000
	£350,300
	 £16,000
	£634,300   

	Fees
	  £32,529
	  £24,000 
	 £12,000
	  £68,529  

	Total
	£300,529
	£374,300
	 £28,000
	£702,829


5.3 This scheme will be funded by the Housing Capital Programme

(Public Sector Environmental Improvements). 

6.0             Conclusion
6.1 Approval of the scheme will greatly enhance the quality of the environment for the residents. 

Harry Seaton




Malcolm Sykes

Director of Housing Services 

Director of Development Service
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